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About the Webinar 
 
On Wednesday, May 27, 2015, the Department of Labor will hold a public webinar to 
familiarize stakeholders with the requirements of the H-2B 2015 Interim Final Rule.  
The webinar will begin at 2PM Eastern Daylight time.  The H-2B 2015 Interim Final 
Rule webinar will be available on a first-come, first served basis and limited to 300 
participants. We encourage organizations and other groups of participants to access 
the webinar at a single, centralized location to maximize attendance. The presentation 
portion of the webinar will last approximately two hours.  
 
Please note that due to an expected large number of participants, the Department will 
not take questions over the phone line, however, we will use the WebEx chat function 
after the conclusion of the webinar presentation to answer questions.  
 
Important Note:  For those interested stakeholders unable to participate live, the 
webinar will be recorded and made available after the fact on the Office of Foreign 
Labor Certification’s Web site.   
 
 
Logging in to the Webinar 
 
Due to the expected high demand, we recommend that stakeholders log in to the 
webinar at least 10 to 15 minutes before the start of the event. 
 
1. To access the WebEx portion of the webinar, go to: 

https://dolevents.webex.com/dolevents/onstage/g.php?d=743494970&t=a 
 
a. You will see the following information: 
 

Topic:  H-2B 2015 Interim Final Rule Stakeholder Briefing 
Date and Time: Wednesday, May 27, 2015 1:30 pm Eastern Daylight Time (New 

York, GMT-04:00) 
Event number: 743 494 970 

 
b. If a Security Information message appears, click “Run” or “Yes” 
 
c. Enter your first name, last name and e-mail address 
 
d. If prompted, enter the event password: Welcome!23 

 

1 
 

AILA Doc. No. 15052002. (Posted 05/20/15)

https://dolevents.webex.com/dolevents/onstage/g.php?d=743494970&t=a


e. Click on “Join Now”. 
 

2. To access the accompanying audio portion of the webinar, please use the 
teleconference information provided below: 

 
a. Dial the toll-free number 1-866-842-5794, or for participants outside the United 

States, 1-210-234-6468  
 

b. When prompted, enter the attendee access code: 804 911 0 
 

c. You may access Closed Captioning for this event using the link below: 
http://www.fedrcc.us//Enter.aspx?EventID=2621855&CustomerID=321 

 
Please note that in the event of a cancellation or change, any updates regarding this 
event will be provided through the Office of Foreign Labor Certification (OFLC) Web 
site: http://www.foreignlaborcert.doleta.gov/.   
 
We encourage stakeholders to sign up to receive e-mail alerts to ensure receipt of most 
recent updates affecting the H-2B Temporary Non-agricultural Visa Program. To sign up 
for OFLC email alerts, visit the OFLC Web site home page. Under the E-mail Updates 
heading, enter your e-mail address and then click the "Subscribe" button. You will be 
directed to the Department's E-mail Subscription Service page. On that page, under the 
Employment and Training Administration heading, please select a checkbox next to 
"Foreign Labor Certification Website" and then click the "Submit" button. 
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